
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Spring Garden Road 
 
DATE:  March 31, 2016 
 
BACKGROUND 
At their April 21, 2015, at the recommendation of the Public Works Commission, the 
City Council voted to close Spring Garden Road or make it a private drive.  The 
direction was somewhat unclear only because the request from staff was unclear.   
 
Further, there was an apparent miscommunication with a primary user of the road, John 
and Phyllis Althoff, and they weren’t aware that the item was going to be on the April 21 
Council agenda.  Staff would like to provide the Althoffs the opportunity to discuss and 
informed them that this would be placed on the April 4 agenda. 
 
The following is the background information provided in last year’s memo: Years ago, 
Spring Garden Road was closed and deemed a minimum maintenance road. In 2007, 
council along with the nearby residents agreed to closing the road in the fall and 
reopening in the spring with an understanding that the City has the authority to close the 
road upon notice to the nearby residents. Since then the road is costing the city 
upwards of $1000 each year for blacktop repair alone and we also have safety 
concerns. The Public Works Commission, at their April 7 meeting, recommended either 
closing the road or making it a private drive. 
The road was left open last summer and closed on November 1.  
 
Staff was concerned about the potential liability to the city by leaving the road open, and 
discussed this with City Attorney Roger Knutson.  Attorney Knutson informed staff that 
designation of the road as a minimum-maintenance road could be an option, and 
provided a copy of MN Statute 160.095 Designation of Minimum-Maintenance Roads. 
 
Staff would like to clarify the city’s position on this section of road and suggests that 
Council designate Spring Garden Road as a minimum maintenance road as per MN 
Statute 160.095 from April 1 through October 31 annually, and close it from November 1 
through March.  The other option would be to close the road year-round. 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Designate, indefinitely, Spring Garden Road as a minimum maintenance road as per 
MN Statute 160.095 from April 1 through October 31, and designated as closed from 
November 1 through March.   
 
Attachment(s):  MN Statute 160.095 

 




